University of Redlands DEPARTMENT OF PHYSICAL EDUCATION AND ATHLETICS

MEMORANDUM

To: Faculty, Coaches, and Staff

From: Jeff Martinez, Director of Athletics and Physical Education

Subject: Resignation of Josh Bullock

Fitness Center Director, Strength and Conditioning Coach

Date: May 25, 2011

I write to inform you that earlier this week I accepted the resignation of Josh Bullock, Fitness Center Director and Strength & Conditioning Coach, effective July 15, 2011.

As most of you know, Josh's wife Jeri has been in dental school at Loma Linda University throughout Coach Bullock's time in our department. Our congratulations to Jeri as she recently completed her schooling and is now looking forward to practicing dentistry full time. Jeri recently signed a contract to work in an existing dental practice in Rutland, Vermont, so they will be relocating to the New England area in the very near future.

Josh is a Bulldog to the core, as he is a former Bulldog student-athlete, who graduated from here in 2003 after four years in the Bulldog football program. In my December 2006 memo sharing that Josh had accepted our offer to return, I stated that Josh was "bringing his enthusiasm, dedication and expertise to our department and university community" and nothing else could have been more accurate. From day one, Josh demonstrated great commitment to our student-athletes, our coaches and programs, as well as our student body and university community. He challenged all our student-athletes to increase their strength and conditioning, while keeping safety, injury prevention and overall good health as the foundations for their work. He has been a tremendous resource for colleagues, mentor to young professionals and motivator to student-athletes and non-student-athletes alike.

Josh has also worked to better himself throughout his time with us as he became a Certified Strength and Conditioning Specialist with Distinction in 2008, a NSCA Registered Strength and Conditioning Coach in 2010 and will complete his MA in Management later this summer and an MA in Kinesiology next year.

Finally, we have him to thank for the Bulldog Bites newsletter, the Iron Bulldog Club, the non-CAS Fitness Center membership program, the Fitness Center equipment lease program, the outstanding supervision and mentoring of a large student staff and much, much more.

We will look forward to thanking Josh and acknowledging his contributions at our Athletic Department BBQ on Wednesday, June 8, 2011. In the meantime, please join me in congratulating both Josh and Jeri on their latest successes, as well as their new endeavors.

Please know we will begin a search process for his successor immediately. More details in the near future, but feel free to let me know if you are interested and available to serve on the search committee.

Go Bulldogs!

c: Jim Appleton, President
Char Burgess, Vice President and Dean of Student Life
Chris Walker, Faculty Athletic Representative
Teri Longin, Faculty Athletic Committee Member
Les Canterbury, Faculty Athletic Committee Member